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Friday, 22 July 2022 

Dear parents/carers, 

 

 Congratulations to Blue Class for a weekly attendance of 91.85 % 

 
What a day!  It has been such a roller-coaster day to end a very difficult school year where we have 

been able to see a return of our favourite things to do in school and even ask parents to join us too 

which we have missed these last two years. This morning, we said goodbye to the Year 6 children in 

an emotional leavers’ assembly, then celebrated achievements in our afternoon assembly and 

presented tops to our new Sport and House Captains.   

The children once again behaved well and continued to make us proud until the very last day. 

 

Weekly Class Achievers 
This afternoon, we celebrated the achievements of the following children for being the half term 

achiever. 

Nursey & Reception Years 1 & 2 Years 3 & 4 Years 5 & 6 

Rainbow Harley Yellow Edith Verde Thea Azul Maddison 

Red Arthur Blue Harry  Amarillo Reuben Morado Noah 

Green Henry Orange Lilly Rosa Elliott Rojo Elyssia 

 

Ben Marshall Award 

Each year we award two children in Year 6 the Ben Marshall Award.  This award is sponsored by Ben, 

an ex-pupil from our school who has gone on to achieve great things in the music industry. He has 

even worked with Ed Sheeran! 

The award symbolises a pupil who, throughout their time in our school, has continued to encompass 

our school values in all that they do. 

Our winners this year are Lucas and Maisie.  Well done to both of you and I know you will both 

achieve great things in your future. 
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Sports News 

Sports Personality of the Year  

This year we have introduced a new award designed to recognise 2 children’s sporting 

achievements (1 boys and 1 girl) and their commitment to sport at Edgewood. The two winners in 

year six have gone a long way this year to ensuring pupils across the school have participated in 

sport and done so with a smile on their faces. Both have fulfilled the role of sports captain 

exceptionally well and we are very proud to announce the winners as Millie and Daniel.  

 

Girls Football Team 

Our girls football team competed in the final of the Ashfield Knockout Trophy. They put in a 

superb battling performance but unfortunately came out on the wrong side of a 1-0 scoreline. The 

girls have been exceptional all year; this is their only loss. It has been a pleasure to see them grow 

as a team this year and I am sure they will all go on to be a success in the future.  

 

Year 6 vs Staff Rounders 

After lots of practice and hard work, the Year 6 pupils put in an exceptional performance against 

the staff team. However, they again fell short and the quest to beat the staff goes on. The staff 

really enjoyed soaking the Year Six children.  

 

Timings in September 
Further to my letter today, I would like to confirm the school day in September will be 9am – 3:30pm. 

Nursery morning sessions are 8:45am – 11:45am and afternoon sessions are 12:25am – 3:25pm. 

The school gates will open for you to drop your child off at 8:50am. This gives you a 10-minute 

window from 8:50am to 9am to drop your child off at the gate.  

Red and Green class will be able to come in through the nursery gate to drop their children off at 

the class doors.  

All other classes will continue to be dropped off at their gates from 8:50 to 9am as below: 

 

 
 

If you have children in KS1 and 2 that should be dropped off at two different gates then please drop 

all your children off at the youngest child’s gate and the older ones can walk through the playground 

to meet the rest of their class. If your youngest child is in Red or Green please bring your older 

children in and they can go through the gate onto the playground to meet the rest of their class 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

New Menu in September 
 

You can see our new school menu below, which starts when we return in September.  Head over to 

www.ipayimpact.co.uk to start booking your meals for when the children return.  As you know, we 

do not require children to have the same meal choice all week so it is okay to just choose your 

child’s favourite 1 or 2 meals for that week.   

Please remember, the system needs funds in the account before making your meal choices.  If you 

top up your account whilst you are choosing meals, the items chosen disappear.  

 

 

 

I would like to thank each of you for your continued support in what has been a challenging 

school year and hope that you all have a very happy, healthy and fun summer break. 

 

I look forward to welcoming you all back on Thursday 1st September for what I hope will be a more 

‘normal’ year. 

 

 

 

 

Mr Seeley 

Head Teacher 

http://www.ipayimpact.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 


